BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 14 February 2011

	


	Present

	Cllr Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), Mrs Chesters (NDC),

Mrs Shapland (NDC), Mrs Palmer, Lord & Lucas (NDC). 



	172/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Ash, Welch and Mrs Smith. 



	173/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) The Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 10 

January 2011 were approved and signed.

(b) The Minutes of the Parks & Gardens Committee

      meeting held on 24 January 2011 were approved 

      and signed.

(c) The Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held

      on 24 January 2011 were approved and signed.



	174/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Daniel declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 192/2010/11.  Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Minute 184/2010/11. 



	175/2010/11


	Police Representation


	PC Mark Langworthy was welcomed to the meeting.  He reported that there have been no reported crimes since the last Council meeting other than two minor assaults.  He commented on the changes taking place within the Force and said that in future a PCSO would probably attend the meetings.  The front office in Braunton Police Station will close on 4 May 2011.  Cllr Mrs Shapland said there has been no reply to correspondence sent to Chief Constable Otter and Superintendent Harris.  It was AGREED that Mr Otter and Mr Harris be invited to attend a meeting to talk about local policing levels.  PC Langworthy left the meeting at 7.12 pm.



	176/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved

      and drawn in the total sum of £2,246.26.

     (b) Statement of Accounts for January 2011 was not  

           available.



	177/2010/11 


	Action Sheet
	This was noted. 



	178/2010/11


	Traffic Management in South Street, Braunton.


	The Chairman thanked Mr Anstee for attending and asked him to present his report.   A copy of the latest proposed plan was given to each Member.  Mr Anstee said there had been a good response from the public including comments on pavement requirements, on-street parking, possible illegal parking, access to properties and protection of properties.  Members discussed and commented on various details of the plan asking for minor amendments.  It was AGREED to support a one-way system with the changes agreed with Mr Anstee who will report back to Council.  The Chairman thanked Mr Anstee for attending and he left the meeting at 7.50 pm. 

  

	179/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.  



	180/2010/11


	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Daniel read to Members a letter received from North Devon Council  asking every Parish if they wish to have Poll-Cards at the forthcoming elections on 5 May (if contested).  This would incur an expense on the Parish Council for producing and posting the Parish Poll Cards.  It was AGREED not to have separate Poll Cards. 



	181/2010/11
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that Devon County Council propose to halve the proposed spending cuts for CAB.  John Hart is calling a meeting with the police and health chiefs to discuss the long-term future of AVDA.  Devon County Council has been handed £7million of Government funding to operate the concessionary fares scheme, which is about £5million short of the anticipated £12.35 million it is expected it will cost the County Council.  Improvements to junction 29 on the M5 have been given the go-ahead by central Government.  



	182/2010/11


	Provision and Enforcement of On-Street Parking in Braunton


	Enforcements have taken place in other Towns and Parishes but Devon County Council will suspend plans.  The Parish Council remain opposed to the plans. 



	183/2010/11


	Application to Extend Opening House at Tesco Braunton


	Members commented in response to two letters received by the Council from two members of the public regarding opening times when alcohol could be sold.  It was AGREED that a letter be sent to North Devon Council Licensing Committee expressing concern over the proposed extended hours and asking for clarification of the existing laws.  Cllr Lucas left the meeting at 8.15 pm.  



	184/2010/11


	Request to Place a Cross on the Village Green on Friday 22 April 2011


	This was AGREED. 

	185/2010/11


	The Localism Bill


	Members had been sent a copy of the Bill and it was commented that there is no indication of how this might be enforced.  The item was NOTED.



	186/2010/11


	Declaration of an Air Quality Management Area in Braunton


	Members welcomed this initiative to improve the air quality in Braunton.  

	187/2010/11


	Vellator Quay
	Cllr Lord reported on the Breakdown of Consultants Fees for the Environmental Impact Assessment, Vellator Quay.  Three estimates had been provided (a copy was given to each Councillor) and after discussion it was AGREED to accept the estimate from “Environguage” for the sum of £1090 plus VAT.  A letter should be sent confirming the Council’s decision.  A larger and improved drawing, plus a questionnaire, will be available for the Open Day.  Cllr Lord said the issue of the gating had been addressed.  Cllr Mrs Chesters said there is still a problem with the boat on the slipway. 



	188/2010/11


	Christchurch Year of Silver Celebration March 2011 – March 2012 – Request for Grant Assistance


	A request for a grant towards the cost had been received by Council and it was AGREED to provide a grant of £200.  Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest. 

	189/2010/11
	Request to Use the Recreation Ground – The Big Day Out – 13 August 2011


	The request was AGREED.


	190/2010/11
	Braunton Open Day – 4/5 March 2011


	The Chairman confirmed the “opening-times” of 10.00 – 16.00.



	191/2010/11


	Nominations for Buckingham Palace Garden Parties


	The Chairman left the Meeting and Cllr Mrs Chesters acted as Chairman.  It was AGREED that Cllr Daniel should be the nominated representative for the Council.  The Chairman returned to the meeting and was informed of the decision. 



	192/2010/11


	Proposal for Additional Item on Council Agenda Format


	The Chairman commented that there is no need for items, which should be discussed by Council, but arrive after the Agenda is sent out, to be placed on the Agenda.  It was AGREED that an additional Agenda Item of “Notification of Chairman’s Discretion” should be placed on future agendas after the “Apologies”.  These matters would be discussed as the last time on the agenda under the heading of “Chairman’s Discretion”.  



	193/2010/11
	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (r) were received and noted.


The meeting closed at 8.47 pm


...................................................The Chairman
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